
 

 
 

 

ANTI-DUMPING NOTICE NO. 2018/185 
 

Steel reinforcing bar 

Exported from China  

Findings in Relation to a Review of Anti-Dumping Measures 
 

Notice under subsection 269ZDB(1) of the Customs Act 1901 
   
The Commissioner of the Anti-Dumping Commission has completed a review, which 
commenced on 3 April 2018, of the anti-dumping measures applying to steel reinforcing 
bar (the goods) exported to Australia from China. 

Recommendations resulting from that review, reasons for the recommendations and 
material findings of fact and law in relation to the review are contained in Anti-Dumping 
Commission Report No. 467 (REP 467). 

I, Karen Andrews, the Minister for Industry, Science and Technology have considered 
REP 467 and have decided to accept the recommendations and reasons for the 
recommendations, including all the material findings of facts or law set out in REP 467.   

Under subsection 269ZDB(1)(a)(iii) of the Customs Act 1901 (the Act), I declare that, 
for the purposes of the Act and the Customs Tariff (Anti-Dumping) Act 1975 (Dumping 
Duty Act), that, with effect from the date of publication of this notice the dumping duty 
notice currently applying to the goods exported to Australia from China is taken to 
have effect as if different variable factors had been fixed in respect of all exporters 
generally, relevant to the determination of duty.  

The duty that has been determined is an amount worked out in accordance with the 
combination of fixed and variable duty method as detailed in the table below. 

 Particulars of the dumping margin established for all exporters generally and the 
effective rate of duty is set out in the following table. 

Exporter/country Dumping 
Margin 

Duty Method 

 
All exporters - 

China 

 
22.7% 

 
Combination of fixed and variable duty 
method 

 

 
The actual duty liability may be higher than the effective rate of duty due to a number 
of factors. Affected parties should contact the Anti-Dumping Commission (the 
Commission) business.gov.au on 132846 or +61 2 6213 6000 or at 
clientsupport@adcommission.gov.au for further information regarding the actual duty 
liability calculation in their particular circumstance. 
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